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Goddard Block Limited Partnership

P.O. Box 823, New Hampton, NH 03256
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July 3, 2019

Ms. Debra A. Howland

Executive Director

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission

21 Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: Request for Waiver of PUC 303.02

To Master Meter Goddard Block Limited Partnership

Dear Commissioner Howland:

Goddard Block, LP is an affordable Housing Project located at 54-64 Pleasant St.,

Claremont, NH. The completed project will consist of 36 affordable residential housing units

and some commercial space at the ground level facing Pleasant St. The Goddard Block was

formerly a mixed use building in the heart of Claremont’s downtown. Over the years, the

building was neglected and fell into severe disrepair. In the Spring of 2017, after several

attempts by the City to get the former owner to perform necessary life safety improvement to

no avail, the City was forced to condemn the building which displaced 20 families on short

notice.

Shortly thereafter, New England Family Housing, a developer of affordable housing,

purchased the property with the intention of re-developing the abandoned property into

affordable housing. This plan was strongly supported by the City of Claremont as well as

Sullivan County, New Hampshire Housing Finance Authority and the New Hampshire Division of

Historical Resources. As with other affordable housing projects, in order to maintain

affordability, the funding sources include the Federal Low Income Housing Tax Credit (LIHTC)

program, Historic Tax Credit Program, Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program,

and HOME funds in order to provide and maintain below market rents. This project will serve

residents in Claremont and the greater Sullivan County area, which is in desperate need of

affordable housing. To Note: Sullivan County has the lowest vacancy rate in NH at only 0.9%

Vacancy (according to the NHHFA Rental Survey 2018). This project is designed to serve a






